








Oak Creek Water District 

Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 
March 2022    www.oakcreekwater.org 

***** CONSTRUCTION *****    

Arsenic Removal System and Tank Rehab:  Construction Bids due March 17, 2022. 

Water Main Replacement:   Based on  utility potholing and geotechnical soil borings, water main locations are being 

reviewed and will most likely be placed in the same trench as the original water mains but shifted a few feet.  The cost 

of avoiding rock versus the future contractor required to install temporary above ground water mains is being ana-

lyzed.  Based on current increase in material costs globally, the District will have two options:  to cut back on the pro-

ject limits or request more grant/loan funds.  USDA recommended us to bid the entire project out and then work on 

additional funding if necessary.  This will continually be discussed at future board meetings.  Revised plans, 75% com-

plete, will be on the website soon.  Also there will be  11 x 17 printed out versions of these plans for viewing in the 

Office.   

Service Response Time:  This year more and more of our customers are experiencing the effects of the housing crisis 

on the District response time to service you.  This is a major issue.  Until we can find affordable housing for our opera-

tor customers might have to wait an extra day for their water to be turned off or back on  due to a leak on their prop-

erty.  The District used to be able to turn customers water back on after lack of payment immediately upon receipt, 

but now customers are waiting an extra day.  This is just a few examples of what has been going on.  This Short Term 

Rental issue is serious and effecting our District.  With construction coming up, this could be a major issue for more 

and more customers.  Please contact this office or come to a Board Meeting if you have a solution.  Screaming at this 

office is not a solution. Just saying. 

Board Elections: There will be 4 of the 7 Board member positions up for election in November and the other 3 will be 

up for election in November of 2024.  These are four-year terms.  Now is the time to start thinking if you want to be of 

service to our District.  These Board member positions are crucial in keeping Oak Creek Water District the most afford-

able and most purist water system in the State of Arizona. 

     Essentially each Board member is representing about 150 water customers.  They are residents and customers just 

like you.  They act like a second set of eyes to review what the District staff has done, issues they have encountered 

and what the future plans are and making sure that we are all on the same page in reaching the goals mentioned earli-

er.  They receive Board meeting packets prior to the monthly meetings for review and have a chance to ask questions 

and get clarification prior to the meetings.  If Board members have special skills, whether it be legal, financial, human 

resources, we encourage them to help with specific issues that come up.  

     If you are not the type to run for a Board member position that’s understandable.  We will still hope you start par-

ticipating in monthly meetings throughout the year.  It’s never surprising when we get great feedback or a different 

viewpoint on an issue from a resident in attendance.   

     Election candidate packets, prepared by Yavapai County, will be available soon.   Nomination papers can be sub-

mitted starting June 11, 2022 with the deadline being July 11, 2022.  Based on our District size all candidate will need a 

required 5 signatures.  Early voting will begin October 12, 2022 with Election day being November 8, 2022. 











Oak Creek Water District 
Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

November 2021 

***** CONSTRUCTION *****    

Preliminary water line construction plans are completed and ready for viewing.  Most of the water mains in 
our District will be replaced starting next spring.  There will be a full sized paper set of drawings in our office 
and there are electronic versions on the website.    www.oakcreekwater.org 

As stated in the last newsletter,  these water mains have been in the ground 
for over 40 years.  Over the past four decades landscaping plants, designer 
rocks, etc have been planted or naturally grown over these mains that are in 
the public right-of-way.  These will get disturbed during construction. Drive-
ways will be replaced in kind but landscaping plants (cactus, bushes, small 
trees) along the trench line will not.   Large landscaping rocks will be put back 
in the area but not over the water main.  Any material like landscape pavers 
will be placed in a pile.  The area will be graded with native dirt.  Mailboxes will be temporarily removed and 
replaced in sections as the contractor progresses.   Masonry or stone mailboxes will try to be avoided.    

If you have any concerns, now is the time to get them addressed.  There will be temporary  water outages 
throughout next year during constructions.  If you haven’t sign up for the alerts.   

HOUSING:  For the past 60 Years we have been fortunate to have our water operator living close when emer-
gencies struck.  With increased Airbnb's (85 of our 550 residential accounts are registered with the City) and 
increased house prices, this is becoming impossible.   We as a District have got to find a way to make this 
work if we value that 24/7, 20 minute response time.  Until we solve this, expect after hours response times 
to take 60 to 90 minutes.    The emergency line will still receive your calls immediately.  

If any district member knows of any affordable housing or ideas please contact the office.  We will be discuss-
ing options at the next couple of board meetings.   

IN THE MEAN TIME, please restrict doing non-emergency water/irrigation projects to Monday thru Thursday.  
AND make sure your plumber is licensed and calls us before doing ANYTHING. 

Arsenic Treatment System and Tank Rehabilitation Project:  See attached Arsenic Notice.  The arsenic limit  
for all three wells were below the 10.5 requirement this quarter but since the annual average was over the 
limit a notice had to go out.   The contractor for the arsenic treatment plant system should be going out for 
bids by the first of the year.   



Oak Creek Water District 
Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

July 2021 

***** IMPORTANT *** IMPORTANT *** IMPORTANT ***** 

Construction plans are being completed for the water main replacement on the majority of the 
streets in our District.  These water mains have been in the ground for over 40 years.  Over the past 
four decades landscaping plants, designer rocks, etc have been planted or naturally grown over these 
mains that are in the public right-of-way.  These will get disturbed during construction.   

The contractor will be required to submit a video of current conditions.  Driveways will be replaced in 
kind but landscaping plants (cactus, bushes, small trees) along the trench line will not.   Large land-
scaping rocks will be put back in the area but not over the water main.  
Any material like landscape pavers will be placed in a pile.  The area will 
be graded with native dirt.  Mailboxes will be temporarily removed and 
replaced in sections as the contractor progresses.   Masonry or stone 
mailboxes will try to be avoided.  Contractor specifications for the rehab 
will be available to review this fall.    

What can you do?  First and foremost, go to our website and sign up for alerts to your cell phone or 
email.  When plans are nearing completion for your street, we will be sending out notices this way.  It 
costs the District over $500 per mailing and this is not feasible.  Links to scanned versions of the plans 
will be included in these texts and emails.   Also, the notice will state that large scale drawings are 
available in the office for viewing.  At this point you as a homeowner will see what areas will be dis-
turbed and will then have several months to decide what should be relocated on your own.   

As always, we welcome everyone to come to the monthly meetings at 4:30 on the third Tuesday of 
every month.  Get involved.  Remember board members are residents and customers of the District 
just like you.   

www.oakcreekwater.org 

Arsenic Treatment System and Tank Rehabilitation Project:  See attached Arsenic Notice.  The arsenic 
limit is 10.0 ppb.  The results for the three wells were 10.2, 10.7, and 10.8   The Arsenic Treatment 
plans have been approved by ADEQ and currently USDA is doing their final review.  It is anticipated 
this project will be bid out for construction this September.  



Oak Creek Water District 
Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

April 2021 

Meetings and Getting Involved. 

Thinking of volunteering and being part of the next generation of 
board members?  Requirement:  Wanting Oak Creek Water to contin-
ue to have the best Quality water in Arizona at the most reasonable 
cost along with award winning customer service.  Coming to a 
meeting is the best start.  Next Board Meeting: April 20th at 4:30 pm.   

If you are not receiving our monthly meeting reminder with the link to the agenda then go  to our 
website at www.oakcreekwater.org and hit the “Sign Up For Alerts” button.   This alert can be in the 
form of an email and/or text message.  Our meetings are open air, with shade by 4:30pm with social 
distancing practiced.   

Consumer Confidence Report :  The CC&R for 2020 is now on available on our website.  This annual 
reports shows the water quality and all the test results for the year  as required by ADEQ.  This was 
sent last week by email.  If you didn’t get it, sign up for “alerts” from the website.  

Arsenic Treatment System and Tank Rehabilitation Project:  See attached Arsenic Notice.  The arsenic 
limit is 10.0 ppb.  The results for the three wells were 10.2, 10.2, and 11.0   Good News: The Plans and 
Specifications for the Arsenic Treatment Plant and Rehabilitation of the Storage Tanks has been sub-
mitted to ADEQ, the regulatory agency  for water district, and USDA, the grant provider.  Once these 
plans are approved by both agencies the project will be bid out for construction.   



Oak Creek Water District 
Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

November, 2020 

Meeting Agendas: 

If you are not receiving our monthly meeting reminder with 
the link to the agenda then go  to our website at 
www.oakcreekwater.org and hit the “Sign Up For Alerts” 
button.   This alert can be in the form of an email and/or 
text message.  The best kind of customer is an educated 
customer.  Our meetings are open air, with shade by 
4:30pm with social distancing practiced.  We will check tem-
peratures and have masks available.   During the cooler 
months , if needed, we will be moving the meetings into the 
garage.  Social Distancing and masks will be required per 
City requirements.   

USDA Grant/Loan:    Grant:  $5.66 Million    Loan:  2.33 Million for 40 years at 1.375% 

Arsenic Treatment System Project:   

See attached Arsenic Notice.  The arsenic limit is 10.0 ppb.  The results for the three wells were 9.9, 9.6 and 10.1.   

ADEQ, the regulatory agency  for water contaminates, offered a three month pilot treatment plant grant.  This mini 
treatment system is testing 3 medias to see which one will have the best removal efficiency for our water.  Our opera-
tor is taking weekly tests for ADEQ.   The end results should be finalized in January.  The full scale treatment plant de-
sign should be completed by then except for adding the most efficient media to the specifications.  ADEQ is requiring 
us to bring the level down to 75-80% of the 10 parts per billion limit.  The system is being designed to be able to lower 
this limit, if the  Federal limit were to change in years to come.   

Tank Rehabilitation Project:   

In case you missed the photos in the October 30, 2020 Red Rock Newspaper, Rubicon Applied Divers dove in and in-
spected our 5 water tanks.  The results will be used to created a set of specifications.  It appears the tanks are in great 
condition and most likely the bulk of the expense will go towards adding cathodic protection and painting as required.  
This project will be bid out this spring with the Arsenic Treatment System.   

Water Main Replacement: 

This portion of the Grant/Loan will take longer to design.  Over the next six months you will see  crews from SWI Engi-
neering and Surveying in your neighborhood.    Video taping of each street will be completed prior to commencing of 
construction.   



Oak Creek Water District 
Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

July 24, 2020 

Meeting Agendas: 

If you are not receiving our monthly meeting reminder 
with the link to the agenda then go  to our website at 
www.oakcreekwater.org and hit the “Sign Up For 
Alerts” button.   You really need to do it “now”.  The 
best kind of customer is an educated customer.  Our 
meetings are open air, with shade by 4:30pm with social 
distancing practiced.  We will check temperatures and 
have masks available.   

USDA Grant/Loan:  We have started the process of completing the engineering agreement that USDA has provided.  
The Arsenic removal system, storage tanks rehabilitation and loan refinancing will be Phase 1.  Phase 2 will be replac-
ing community water mains, hydrants and valves.    Goal is to have the Arsenic System completed within a year.  
Grant:  $5.66 Million    Loan:  2.33 Million for 40 years at 1.375% 

Arizona Corporation Commissioner:  DWID & Rate Increase 

Oak Creek Water did a record request on the A.C.C . to determine what the hold up was with the 14% Rate Increase 
that was submitted on September 19, 2019.   After confronting the A.C.C. staff on the findings, they stated they would 
expedite the Transfer of Assets if we would drop the rate increase application.   Attached you will find the notice for a 
August 5th Open Meeting at the A.C.C. with an opportunity for comments telephonically.  Combining the Public 
Meeting and Open Meeting in one will eliminate 4 months of time and expenses.  This would remove us from under 
the A.C.C. in August instead of December.   Seeing the benefits we agreed.   The two main reasons for becoming a Dis-
trict was to qualify for more funding opportunities and to remove ourselves form the A.C.C.  Once this process is com-
plete Oak Creek Water will send a letter to the A.C.C. Commissioners addressing the findings in the record request.  

 

Here are the steps necessary to set the rates as a District (Check Website for updates): 

1. Hold a public comment hearing at the July 21, 2020 Board Meeting on proposed budget & rates.  COMPLETED 

2. Adopt a preliminary Budget & Rates ( Rates that were submitted to A.C.C. in September, 2019).    COMPLETED 

3. Notify the Public of a Hearing to Finalize the Budget:  Red Rock News, Yavapai County Clerk & Website. 

4. Hearing scheduled for 4:30pm on August 18, 2020 at 90 Oak Creek Blvd: Adopting 2021 Budget & set rates. 

5. Rates would be effective with the September billing.  Rates based on A.C.C. September, 2019 Submittal. 



Oak Creek Water Company No. 1 

Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

June 1, 2020 

Consumer Confidence Report: 

The CCR’s for 2019 are now available on the website.  This gives a summary of our water system and details on the 
water quality testing completed last year.    

Meeting Agendas: 

Did you know that the monthly public meeting agendas are posted on our website?  If you want to know when the 
next agenda is posted and what's on it then go  to our website at www.oakcreekwater.org and hit the “Sign Up For 
Alerts” button.   As soon as its posted, you will get an email.   We will be attempting to merge some older emails we 
have on file for these alerts.  Also, think about using Xpress Bill Pay: pay your bill automatically on the 15th of every 
month and never get a late fee.   Lastly, call us to go paperless and help save money on postage.   

USDA Grant/Loan: 

At our May 19th meeting (where were you?), a USDA representative was here.  We have been approved for a 
$5,660,000 grant and a $2,325,000 loan (40 years at a 1.375% maximum interest).  The $8 million in funds will resolve 
are arsenic violations, refinance our current high interest rate loans, inspect and repaint our storage tanks, replace our 
neighborhood substandard water mains, hydrants and valves and create a needed water main loop to solve our pres-
sure problems.  We will begin the planning phases for engineering, constructions and means to finance the loan.  
Hopefully everyone will start coming to meetings.  The best kind of customer is an educated customer.   

DWID (Domestic Water Improvement District): 

Thanks to everyone that submitted a proxy or came out to vote at our May meeting.  It was unanimously with 112 
votes to transferring the Company assets to the District.  Attached is the A.C.C. public hearing notice which is the last 
step for Oak Creek Water Company becoming a District.  

Required A.C.C. Rate Increase: 

The required rate increase was submitted on September 19, 2019.  Unfortunately it is still going through the lengthy 
A.C.C. process.  If the Transfer of Assets occurs first we will be removing this request and approving it as a district at an 
open meeting.  The request submitted last year was for a 14% increase.  Current rates are based on 2015 data.  

Revenue:  

Thanks to the many customers that have made over payments, for a credit on their accounts.  It has helped OCW and 
has given our neighbors that are currently struggling time to catch up on their bills. A special thanks to the couple of 
residents that paid off water bills for customers that could not make their payments due to being unemployed.   What 
a loving and given community we have. 











Oak Creek Water Company No. 1 

Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

Update:  January 27, 2020 

Garage Sale     

Oak Creek Water will hold its second annual sale on March 5th—7th.  Thank you to everyone who has already 
dropped stuff off or called for a pickup.  We will continue to accept donations from all of us water customers, board 
members & staff.   Now is the time of year to clean out that tool shed, thin out that clothes & shoes closest, sort 
through your bookcases.  Last year we raised $1,100 from employee donations and office stuff collecting dust.  March 
is a low revenue month  (February usage) and this helps supplement our expenses as a not for profit company.  

Arsenic Violation Notice for the First Quarter of 2020    

Attached is the quarterly violation notice.  This test is required quarterly by Arizona Department of Environmental 
Quality (ADEQ).  The average for the three wells was 10.2 ppb which are above the 10.0 ppb limit.   

Contact Information 

Do we have your current email and/or cell phone number?  There have been incidents that we could not make con-
tact with a homeowner to tell them about a water outage due to a new hydrant installation or water main break re-
pair.   Please email us, call us or write it on the back of the next payment stub.  Use Xpress Bill Pay: pay your bill auto-
matically at 11:59 on the 15th of every month and never get a late fee.     Go Paperless. 

USDA Grant/Loan Submittal  

The Engineering and Environmental Application was submitted on November 22nd.   The 36 page 
report and 269 page appendix is available for viewing at the office.  OCW and SWI Engineering 
received a letter from USDA on January 28th with changes and are working on them.  In summary 
requested $3M for Arsenic Treatment, rehabilitation for our 4 water tanks, water main replace-
ments, hydrant and valve replacements and refinancing $350,000 in existing loans (reduce their 
interest rate from 4.5% to 2.0%). 

DWID (Domestic Water Improvement District)  

The DWID package was submitted to our attorney on December 16th and to be filed with Yavapai County on Febru-
ary 6, 2020.  All property owners should get their notice from Yavapai County in February in regards to the public 
comment period for the Public Hearing on March 18, 2020 at the Yavapai County Offices.  

Required A.C.C. Rate Increase   

The required rate increase was submitted on September 19, 2019 to the Arizona Corporation Commission.  As of this 
date our attorney is very optimistic since there has only been a few requests for additional information.  He is guess-
ing a April, 2020 public hearing with an May effective date.  This will put the data used for the rate increase about a 
year old.   



Oak Creek Water Company No. 1 

Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

Update:  October 23 2019 

Arsenic Violation Notice for the Fourth Quarter of 2019         Attached is the last violation notice for this year.  It is 
required after every test, which is required quarterly.  The average for the three wells was 10.1 ppb which again is 
just above 10.0 ppb limit.  The Preliminary Engineering Report and Environmental Report that is required for any loan 
or grant money  for the Arsenic system should be completed and submitted within the next 30 days.   

DWID (Domestic Water Improvement District)     Oak Creek Water received funding to create the official map and 
legal description for the new district.  Once completed the notice to all property owners will be sent out. 

Contact Information:     Do we have your current email and/or cell phone number?  There have been incidents that 
we could not make contact with a homeowner to tell them about a water outage due to a new hydrant installation or 
water main break repair.   Please email us, call us or write it on the back of the next payment stub.  Use Xpress Bill 
Pay: pay your bill automatically at 11:59 on the 15th of every month and never get a late fee.     Go Paperless. 

Hydrant Flushing    We will be flushing fire hydrants during the months of November & December.  
Signs will be put out the morning of the flushing by 7:00am.  You may experience discolored water 
or sediment in your homes which will clear up after running water through your fixtures. The water 
will not be harmful to your health in anyway. It’s recommended that you avoid doing laundry while 
flushing is taking place.  Please contact the office if you encounter any issues.   

Delinquent Water Shut Notice Courtesy Calls        First of all, to the 93% of the customers that pay their bills on 
time….THANK YOU!   At the October board meeting a motion was approved to limit the number of courtesy calls to 
delinquent water customers to three times a year.  Why?  Because it’s the same 50 customers every month.  Inter-
esting, there are many customers that look forward to the call each month and are now relying on it;  on the other 
hand there many customers that desire to have the same argument or excuses each month and creating a hostile 
tone on the phone.  In either case this is costly and consumes a full 8 hour day.  That is why the three time limit.  We 
understand that people go out of town or life gets in the way so we don’t want to stop this service completely.  You 
should receive your water bills by the 1st of the month.  Bill are due by the 15th of the month.  Shut off is the 30th of 
the month.  This deadline notice is written on every bill.  Current late fee: $5.00.  Current shut off fee:  $35.00. 

Garage Sale     Last March, Oak Creek Water held a garage sale selling old unwanted items laying around the office 
along with donations from a couple employees and raised $1,100.  March is the lowest revenue month  (February 
water usage) and this helps supplement our expenses.  We are planning on having the 2nd Annual Garage Sale next 
March and we will be accepting any donations from all of us water customers.  As a not for profit company, the more 
revenue we receive from sources like this, the less likely we would have to request emergency surcharge funds like 
we had to do last year due to all those emergencies.   So as the holidays and the New Year approaches, think about 
dropping off unwanted items instead of tossing them.   



Oak Creek Water Company No. 1 

Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

April 29, 2019 Update 

 

Bill Due Date - Policy Reminder:    Monthly payments are due on the 15th of every month.  Bills paid after the 15th are subject to a 
$5 fee.  Delinquent accounts will be subject to water shut off by the end of the month.  Oak Creek water has been lenient in the 
past, only enforcing this policy bi-monthly and to the same dozen or so customers.  It will be enforced monthly.  Unfortunately we 
recently had a customer tamper with our system and turn their water back on after being shut off.   First offense for this was a 
$100 fine.  All additional offenses are subject to a $100 fine followed up with a police report.  Kudos to the 99% of the customers 
that pay their bills on time and understand the importance of keeping this neighborhood  not-for-profit water company thriving.   
 

Consumer Confidence Report (C.C.R.):   The consumer confidence report for 2018 is available at www.oakcreekwater.org/water-

quality-report.  You can also request a copy of this water quality report from our office.   
 

Arsenic :  From the attached you can see we are just hovering around the 10 ppb limit with one well at 9.7 ppb and the other well 
at 10.9 ppb.  Last week USDA representatives came to visit to discuss the project and to drive through the neighborhood.  They will 
be starting by giving us a grant for up to $30,000 to complete the engineering and environmental report.  Once that is complete 
they will finalize the project application and determine what percent will be grant and what percent will be low interest loan.   
 

Annual Meeting:  Mark your calendars for August 13th at 7:00 P.M.  You will receive an official notice in July. 
 

 

OLD NEWS FROM LAST MONTH 

 

Emergency Rate Increase Public Notice:  Reminder that the rate increase is $20.16/month per standard residential 3/4-inch meter 
implemented the months of April, May, June & July.  Thanks to everyone that has been supportive and making payments promptly.    
 

Express Bill Pay   (We have now passed 40% of the accounts taking advantage of this system!) 

Want to check your current balance?  Want to see a breakdown of your current bill?  Express Bill Pay is the answer.  You don’t have 
to pay your bills on line to take advance of the information available.  Every account is already there.   Just head to xpressbill-
pay.com (yes its without an “e”) and register with an email address.  You will have access to all of your account information.  If your 
out of town and need to make a one time payment it is there for you.   
 

Paperless:  Interested in helping the environment?  Interested in helping this not-for-profit water company save money?  The an-
swer is by going payless.  Contact our office and Claire will be more than happy to set you up. 
 

Email Correspondence:  Are you on our email list?  If not, why not?  When ever there is an emergency water break or a need to 
shut down part of the water system, you will be given an email.  Every time Oak Creek Water’s website is updated with a water 
quality report, annual meeting notice, consumer confidences report, etc., you will be automatically be sent an email.  
 

Sincerely,  Doug Bowen, President 

 



Oak Creek Water Company No. 1 

Serving West Sedona Quality Water Since 1953 

Oak Creek Water Customers:    March 28, 2019 Update 

 

Emergency Rate Increase Public Notice  

Enclosed is the Public Notice from the Arizona Corporation Commission establishes our emergency rate increases based on the 
judge’s recommendation from the March 7, 2019 public hearing.   As stated in the February newsletter, this emergency rate in-
crease will help financially to recover from the $120,000 in unexpected repairs  from last October through January and for replac-
ing six non-functioning hydrants and two leaking valves that need immediate attention.  
 

The rate increase is $20.16  per month per standard residential 3/4-inch meter implemented the months of April, May, June and 
July.  Based on our water meter reading  schedules, that is for water usage from Mid-February through Mid-May, avoiding having 
the surcharge during the peak summer water usage months.    For meter sizes larger than 3/4-inch the A.C.C. assigned an equiva-
lent meter multiplier.   
 

Thanks to all the customers that came to the open forums and for submitting letters of support for your not-for-profit water com-
pany.   Rate increase documents, the final court hearing  docket  and the public comments can be found at azcc.gov or copiers are 
available in our office on our front desk.   
 

 

Express Bill Pay 

Want to check your current balance?  Want to see a breakdown of your current bill?  Express Bill Pay is the answer.  You don’t have 
to pay your bills on line to take advance of the information available.  Every account is already there.   Just head to xpressbill-
pay.com (yes its without an “e”) and register with an email address.  You will have access to all of your account information.  If your 
out of town and need to make a one time payment it is there for you.   
 

Paperless 

Interested in helping the environment?  Interested in helping this not-for-profit water company save money?  The answer is by 
going payless.  Contact our office and Claire will be more than happy to set you up. 
 

Email Correspondence 

Are you on our email list?  If not, why not?  When ever there is an emergency water break or a need to shut down part of the wa-
ter system, you will be given an email.  Every time Oak Creek Water’s website is updated with a water quality report, annual 
meeting notice, consumer confidences report, etc., you will be automatically be sent an email.  
 

 

 

Sincerely, 
Doug Bowen, President 

 


